Dear Friends,





November, 2000

Our favorite time of the year is here again.  Of course, it seems to arrive sooner and sooner, just like most things seem to move at warp speed these days.  So, from my lovely and gracious wife Laura, our office manager Carol Hachey and myself, we wish you and your family high greetings and good wishes at this most special time of the year.  May you be so fortunate to spend this period in peace and harmony, surrounded by those thing that matter most in this life - family, love, joy, laughter and celebration.

As always, we make available to our clients a brief summary of important events and issues pertaining to long term care insurance. We value our role as your agents and advisors, and we seek to deliver that which we ourselves expect from people we do business with, namely reliable service, trusted advise, and completed commitments. Where we have failed in this endeavor, we ask for your indulgence. Where we have excelled, we appreciate the opportunity to be of worthy service to you.

Business Status Update:     

We are most grateful to report that our business and personal services have continue to grow each and every year, the latter being more rewarding than the former. Each year we have been fortunate to report that our roots get deeper and deeper in the business, and the Year 2000 again produced satisfactory results for us. We add approximately 300 new clients a year, primarily because we are 100% dedicated to long term care, and do not try to be all things to all people.  What this means to you, our existing client, is that you can be assured that if you pick up your phone to call us, you will find us there to answer your call.  Of course, we hope it's just an administrative reason only for your call, but if in fact you are about to go on claim, be assured that we go to great lengths to do whatever we can to ease your path with the insurance claim process.  We consider it our privilege to deliver on the service we promised you.

So, now to some business issues.  This newsletter will focus on four subjects, namely: 

(i) Tax Laws, (ii) Home Health Care, (iii) Replacement of policies, and 

(iv) Care Co-ordination issues.

(i)   Tax Law Changes     
The issues of Tax Deductibility has, and still does, cause a great deal of confusion since the Federal Govt. introduced tax incentives as a motivation for consumers to acquire long term care insurance. If you purchased a policy BEFORE January 1,1997, then you should skip to the next section - unless, of course, you are a glutton for intellectual punishment.

(All pre-January 1997 policies are grand fathered into the new tax structure, so you get the best of both worlds).  Currently, the tax laws allow that your LTC premiums for Tax Qualified plans are considered a medical  expense, creating eligibility for a tax deduction relative to your total medical expenses in excess of  7.5% of your Adjusted Gross Income.   In reality, most people will not realize tax savings from this specific provision as it currently reads, since few individuals will have medical expenses that exceed 7.5% of their AGI.  

As we go to print, there is legislation in Congress that is awaiting signature from President Clinton that will remove the 7.5% threshold requirement. If this occurs, the new law will allow a sliding scale tax deduction relative to your age. You should realize at least a 20% savings on your premium. This will certainly be a bonanza for all of us.  Just imagine, a real and genuine tax break from the Federal Government!. What a concept. Of course, were I able to see into the future, I would be ecstatic to be the first to proclaim the good news, but regrettably, fortune telling is definitely outside my talents. 

The statistics indicate that 95% of all policies acquired since Jan 1 , 1997 have been of the Tax Qualified variety.  If you elected to acquire a Non-Tax Qualified plan, then there is no immediate need to reconsider your strategy until we are finally assured that the new tax proposals will become law. At that time, I will be happy to discuss the advisability or otherwise of changing to a Tax Qualified for you. 

What if the pending bill is not signed into law before the end of this Congressional session ?  Well, if Governor Bush is elected, he has promised that he will be remove the 

7.5 % threshold. However, if Vice President Gore is elected, don't look for the 7.5% threshold to be removed. Mr. Gore has indicated that he is not in favor of this tax deduction.  I expect by the time this newsletter arrives at your home, our country may actually have a new President-Elect. But in these times, who knows ?.

(ii)   Home Care Usage      

In our last newsletter, we noted that there are tremendous changes occurring with Medicare regarding Home Care stays that previously were considered qualified for re-imbursement, but are now subject to far more stringent qualification criteria. Medicare 

reimbursement is now 'Capitated', meaning that Medicare now allocates a specific amount of money for a specific services. On top of that, they have also limited the number of days per condition that they will reimburse. If your care needs exceed this, you will be looking at additional out-of-pocket costs.  

Fortunately, the majority of our clients have now upgraded to full Home Care, Assisted living & Nursing Home care coverage per our frequent recommendations over the past three Newsletters that we have published.  It is to their gain that they have done so, because we are seeing that more and more claims start with Home Care stays, which frequently go on longer than ever before since there are now so many more services that can be delivered into the homes.  People are thus able to forestall a transfer to an Assisted Living facility, or a Nursing Home in lieu of staying in their own homes much longer, and most frequently recovering there.  

Please note:  Some of our clients chose not to add the home care component to their policy at time of application. This decision may have been due to the increased cost, or even potential reliance on Medicare. If you are not sure if your policy includes home care, we invite you to e-mail or call us to discuss your specific situation.  

(iii)  Solicitations to Replace Existing Policies:    

As agents and policies become more sophisticated, be prepared that everyone and their Uncle has 'a better deal' for you.  (And if you believe that, Neville has a Classic little auto from a little lady in Pasadena who only drove it twice a year……etc ).   We trust that if you have been a  client of ours for some years, you will no doubt respect the fact that we have been very respectful of our relationship with you, and only very infrequently, and with much provocation from an errant company, have we ever recommended any change to your existing policy. 

This being the case, then I must ask you to trust me that it is as rare as a White Tiger in Nepal that a 'new' policy on the market will be warrant you changing out from an existing policy that you have. Fortunately, it seldom occurs within our client base that the replacement issue comes up. However, when it does, we can honestly say that not once was there clear benefit for the client to do so.  Now, for the agent……well, that's a story fro another day.   We encourage you to use us as a counseling resource.  If we cannot give you the best policy available, we will gladly endorse whatever you have presented.  

Since we are licensed with virtually every major (and some minor companies), you will be hard pressed to 'stump the jury'.

(iv)  Care Coordination Services
There has been a major service development in the long term care industry over the recent few years that you need to know about, which is known as Care Coordination services.  Specifically, Care Coordinators are local community specialists who have an understanding & detailed knowledge as to a range of care giving services, resources & providers in the community. They are generally health care professionals who have assist you with identifying and selecting appropriate local Home Health Care agencies, Nursing & Assisted Living facilities, Alzheimer's facilities, and Adult Day facilities.   They meet with you in your home, will assess your care support needs relative to whatever your physical or mental requirements are. Once they have an understanding of your circumstance, they will develop a Plan of Care that outlines in detail the various services that you require, the skill set required to perform these services, when they need to be done, and how frequently you need them. This Plan of Care is presented to your Physician for certification of appropriateness.  The Care Coordination providers are not affiliated or obligated to any Home care Agencies or Facilities,  but operate entirely independent in their recommendations. This is definitely NOT managed care similar to HMO's, since you get to chose the Care Coordinator, as well as any of the services providers that you need. 

Care Coordination service is closing a gap that was a real burden for people needing care services. Questions such as How do we go about this? Where do we get these services? Who do we turn to?  Who is reliable ?  Who has a good reputation? How do we know if their fees are competitive ?  Using Care Coordinators will definitely provide a peace of mind situation for you and your loved ones, and will allow you to get the maximum value from your policy.  Some of the more recent long term care insurance plans now include Care Coordination services in their standard benefits package.  However, fear not if this is not the case with older generation policies.  In these situations, you can privately contract with a Care Coordinator directly, and pay their standard fee which generally does not exceed $300 - $500 for their services. It is certainly worth it at that price.  Either your insurance company, or our office can refer you to a Care Coordinator in your community.  

Internet E-Mail.  We have changed our e-mail address.  PLEASE take note of it.  In fact, if you are an Internet user, send us your e-mail address.  It will help us serve you better when important information breaks (such as the impending tax law ). You can send us mail at LTCIS@EARTHLINK.net .  

Moving & Relocation   We just hate to sound redundant, but f you are planning on moving, do send us a quick note so that we can update our records as well as notify the insurance company for you.  Remember, no address means no mail from us. (Some will argue that is a good reason not to update us, but we'll ignore that!)

Community Commitments:  On a more personal note, Laura and I wish to thank many of you who supported us with your prayers and good wishes when we undertook a trip to the formerly Communist country of Slovakia during the month of August this past year. Our mission was to spread the Gospel through teaching & testimony, and also to teach English to about 250 kids. There were 18 of us from the U.S.A., and it was without question a life changing experience in many respects.  Laura and I worked harder in that month than we normally do in our business activities (which says a lot, believe me), and we had experiences too numerous to mention here. We are thankful that our business has allowed us the opportunity to serve in this capacity, and have active plans to continue in these activities. Our next trip will be to Argentina in the May 2001 timeframe.  Neville is in the Bass section of the Scottsdale Bible Church choir, and Laura supports the choir & services with her Technical skills and abilities. We will be doing both Cultural musicals as well as Christian worship recitals in two major cities, and are told that we can expect packed out attendances.  We are thrilled to be participating, and if you are interested in receiving a 'Field Trip Report', simply send us an E-mail and we will be sure to include you in our distribution list.   

In conclusion, we sincerely thank you for allowing us to serve you as clients, and we wish you all a fruitful and rewarding year. 

All the very best from Neville, Laura & Carol. 
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